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MARIST BLOG

[image: image1.wmf]In the world today there are 36 million blogs (20th April), a number that doubles every six months. On average, a new blog is created each second. The data offered by the blogs adder Technorati (www.technorati.com), states that it scans daily 1.2 million “posts” or annotations, some 50,000 each hour. The phenomenon of blogs continues to increase with the passing of the months. The “blogosphere” is sixty times larger than it was three years ago.

Simply put, a weblog, or blog, is a web site easily created through free software in a few minutes. There authors write on themes that interest them and in which they see themselves as experts. There are distinct types: from personal diaries to those written by specialists in business, technology, cinema, sport, politics, humour, science and as well there mare many written by journalists and professionals in public relations. 

In the weblogs, communication is bidirectional. Each visitor can “post” comments, expand or correct the information, generating true debates. 

Today blogs are a real social phenomenon that has been introduced also in the world of large companies, representing a change and a new tool for corporative communication. 

The General Administration’s Communications Committee thinks that the Marist Institute, already well represented on the web, cannot remain unaware of the growing phenomenon of blogs and has decided to create a MARIST BLOG that will be up and running in May. Access to this blog will be through http://www.champagnat.org.

To begin with, some members of the General Administration will share their reflections and open a dialogue that will be fruitful if we can count on your collaboration. Can we? 
SELECTION OF NEWS ON OUR WEB SITE
May 1st – 15th, 2006
General House - 15/05/2006

The 3rd edition in brief

THE INSTITUTE’S WEBPAGE IS REJUVENATED 
Appearing daily on our screens since April 2004, the 2nd edition of our webpage will soon change in order to be more up to date and practical for its users. Its presentation and its contents will be rejuvenated. Its presentation will be more attractive, well spaced out and coloured and its contents will offer something new. 

The webmaster is currently doing some technical alterations to the 3rd edition to make it more user-friendly and to facilitate its navigation. 

The contents will be presented under the form of unfolding menus that will allow easy access to information, which has been wanted for a long time. The abundant latest news has slowed the technicians in this work on its layout. We can announce today that this work is finished and that it will be easier to access news from the menu.

The contents will also be enriched by adding blogs animated for the moment by some members of the General Administration. The 1st Marist International Mission Assembly will be another title under which the news of this event will be collected, as for the project of Mission Ad Gentes which opens new perspectives about information in the Institute. We will present information that is closest as possible to the action. 

Ghana - 12/05/2006

Visit of the Archbishop of Kumasi to the General House

THE CHALLENGES OF THE EVANGELISATION OF YOUNG PEOPLE IN AFRICA ARE ANALYSED 
On the 25th April, Archbishop Peter Kwasi Sarpong spent an hour at the General House at the invitation of Brother Seán Sammon, S.G. Our brothers are responsible for a college in his archdiocese. In the diocese of Obuasi, still in Ghana, our international Novitiate for West Africa is situated as well as two Marist colleges. The archbishop generously invited the brothers to commit themselves to Ghana and he took advantage of the occasion to promote the vocation of a consecrated brother in the diocese of Kumasi and in the Church. 

During his visit, he was accompanied by Bishop Thomas Mensah, Bishop of Obuasi and by Bishop Gabriel Anokye, auxiliary of Kumasi. Sister Anna Amo, a religious from Ghana and personal secretary of Archbishop Sarpong also attended the meeting. 

Also present were Brothers Luis García Sobrado, Vicar General, Maurice Berquet (link Councillor for West Africa) and Eugene Ezeugwu (student from the Province of Nigeria). 

This meeting was the occasion of a rich sharing of information and of reflection on the situation of young people in Ghana today. The soaring of religious sects, both Christian and non-Christian, dominated the exchanges and the importance of developing educational environments that are truly evangelising was highlighted. The sects are seen as one of the urgent challenges for the evangelisation of young people in West Africa today. 
Brazil - 11/05/2006

Apostolic Spirituality and mission of the Marist layperson in the Church and in the world 

SEMEAR – FORMATION OF LAYPEOPLE 
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The animation and formation Commission of laypeople in the Province of Brasil Centro-Norte has held a session of SEMEAR for the formation of laypeople on the following subjects: Marist history, charism and spirituality. The meeting took place from the 18th to the 31st March at the Marist Centre of Extremoz in Rio Grande do Norte. This event brought together thirty-nine laypeople from different groups in the Province.

Through sharing, praying, serving and rediscovering the other, God and oneself, the experience of SEMEAR allows the participants to open more and to belong to the Kingdom: a new way of being a Christian in the Marist Institute and in society.

The main aspects of this time of formation together were: the study of the life and letters of Saint Marcellin Champagnat, a reflection on the persons of Jesus Christ and of Mary, the approach of apostolic spirituality and the mission of the lay Marist in the Church and in the world. Some brothers and laypeople had prepared all the activities with intense moments of personal and community prayer; celebrations and times of fraternisation completed the formation programme.

SEMEAR is a significant experience for all who want to realise Champagnat’s dream, brothers and laypeople together, in the communion of life and at the service of children and young people from different environments.
Brazil - 10/05/2006

Meeting of NGOs and social works of the Marist Provinces of America

A HEART OF MARIST SOLIDARITY IN AMERICA 
The inter-American meeting of Marist solidarity brought together representatives from the Marist Provinces of America, the Bureau of International Solidarity – BIS and the NGO Solidarity, Education, Development – SED, to deepen the themes of social action with children, adolescents, young people, the culture of solidarity and to improve our social action. The meeting started on the evening of the 2nd May at Belo Horizonte (Brazil) and the work continued until Saturday 6th May.

At the opening, the participants were able to experience intensely the cultural presentation given by young people from the Marist Centre of CreSendo, highlighting the socio-pedagogical measures and the aid programmes in a milieu of special education. Then several welcomed the participants: Brother Vicente Falqueto, representative of the host Province of Brasil Centro-Norte, from the Marist network of solidarity – Redemar, and from the Sub-commission of Solidarity for the Marist Mission in Latin America, Brother Maximiliano Méier from the Sub-commission and from the Continental Commission of Marist Mission, and Brother Emili Turú, General Councillor and President of the International Commission of Marist Mission. The dynamic of the presentation of the participants as well as the ceremony of blessing were conducted by representatives of the Province of Brasil Centro-Norte. During the ceremony, reflections passed on the message that it is necessary to plant good seed to obtain promising fruit, and that should be the spirit of this meeting. 

On the second day of work, the group continued the discussion on an analysis of the approach to childhood and youth according to public policies, by seeking to know better the inter-American situation regarding these public policies and to see where the urgent needs are. Professor Luis de la Mora from the federal University of Pernambuco introduced and animated these debates. Then the participants discussed various conceptions of solidarity according to sociological and theological points of view, of solidarity in a Curriculum Vitae, of solidarity and popular education, of local networks such as the Ways of Solidarity and of the Rights of the Child which must be recognised, guaranteed and defended. 

The daily agenda also planned for the presentation of successful experiences, the visit to social works at Belo Horizante such as the Marcellin Champagnat Marist Educational Centre, the recycling co-operative and Producer Groups of Barreiro and Região - COOPERSOLI.

The work finished on the 6th May, by defining the needs, the challenges, the principles and the actions to be undertaken. All of this was structured by the Sub-commission for Solidarity in Latin America, with the help of Redemar (Marist network of solidarity).
Belgium - 09/05/2006

Twenty-one brothers and three elected laypeople constitute the Chapter assembly

PROVINCIAL CHAPTER OF THE PROVINCE OF WEST CENTRAL EUROPE: “BE WITHOUT FEAR” 
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From the 17th to the 23rd April, in this time totally impregnated with Paschal joy, the Chapter assembly met at Groot-Bijgaarden (Brussels).

This Chapter was preceded by some Provincial Assemblies and preparatory meetings. All of this was able to give a climate of work and of serenity by already indicating the themes for the Chapter’s agenda.

Twenty-one brothers and three elected lay people constituted the Chapter assembly. The assembly was also very happy to have the presence of Brother Peter Rodney, General Councillor. The few words given on behalf of Brother Seán Sammon were words of thanks to Brother Jacques Scholte and of encouragement to Brother Joe McKee and to all the Province. Thus we have been invited to look to our future which we need to construct day by day.

It was a powerful moment when our young Province, only six years old, was placed into the hands of our new Provincial, Brother Joseph McKee. A cross received at the start of Brother Jacques Scholte’s mandate symbolised this passage. 

The meetings, either in the whole group or in small groups were marked by fraternity, attentive listening and joy. It was necessary to give the new Provincial and his Council judicious ways for this first mandate of three years. Each of the celebrations, of prayer or the Eucharist, reminded us that this time is filled with Life and a hope given by the presence of the resurrected Christ amongst us. 

The Chapter was able to look at themes such as leadership, partnership, the formation of brothers and laypeople, vocations, mission, the elderly and sick brothers and community. 

At the conclusion of this Chapter, we were sent on our human and Marist ways by Brother Joe without fear, which was the slogan of the Chapter, but above all with strength, faith and hope which are Marist characteristics.

The new Provincial Council is: Brendan GEARY, Patrick John Mc GOWAN, Maurice TAILDEMAN and Robert THUNUS.
General House - 09/05/2006

1st Meeting of the Writing Commission for the Document

THE VOCATION OF THE LAY MARIST 
From the 18th to the 22nd April, the first meeting of the Writing Commission for the Document “The Vocation of the Lay Marist” took place at the General House, Rome. Its members include: Anne Dooley from Melbourne, Annie Girka from L’Hermitage, Bernadette Ropa from Melanesia, Carlos Navajas from América Central, Chema Pérez Soba from Ibérica, Noel Dabrera from Sri Lanka, Sérgio Schons from Rio Grande do Sul, Afonso Murad fms from Brasil Centro-Norte, Rémy Mbolipasiko fms from East Central Africa and Pau Fornells fms from the Bureau for the Laity. They were accompanied by Brother Pedro Herreros (General Councillor) and Brother Juan Miguel Anaya (Procurator General). The translation was assured by Gabriela Scanavino from the General Administration and Brothers Paco Castellanos from Compostela, Josep Roura from L’Hermitage and Gilles Beauregard from the General Administration.

Development of the meeting

The morning of the first day was consecrated to the presentation of the members and to the organisation of the meeting. Brother Pedro Herreros also presented the context of the task to be accomplished from the indications of the 20th General Chapter and the orientations of the General Council. 

The afternoon had been reserved for a specialist in the material, Brother Antonio Botana (De La Salle Brother). He presented two documents (The association for the mission in religious lay Congregations and Associated for the Lasallian educational mission) which contributed many answers to our questions and helped us greatly in our subsequent work.

The following day, Wednesday 19th April, Brother Pedro Herreros presented the reality of Marist laity in the Institute from a survey carried out in the Administrative Units. The other members of the Commission shared personal contributions or reports about their Province regarding this subject. Then there was some personal prayer time and discernment to reflect on the objectives, addresses, style and contents of the document to be written.

On the 20th and 21st April, we worked in language groups and in the whole group to arrive at a consensus on the objectives, the addressees, the style and the contents of the document. During the evening of the 20th April we had an outing to Frascati to taste some beautiful pizzas and the marvellous wine of the region. These were rich moments for sharing simply and coming closer to each other.

On Saturday 22nd April, the last day, we approved some propositions, fixed our calendar and shared the tasks to be accomplished. We finished with a prayer of thanksgiving in the presence of Brothers Seán and Emili. 
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Conclusions

The document is addressed to “all those who feel attracted by the charism, spirituality and mission of Marcellin Champagnat: laypeople and brothers, young people and adults.

The document aims to:

· Present the different manifestations of the Marist life of laypeople in the world of today.

· Describe the characteristics of the Marist charism lived by laypeople allowing the layperson and brother to be conscious of their vocation. 

· Situate the vocation of the lay Marist in the context of the Church as the People of God.

· Clarify and suggest new forms of belonging to the Marist charism (formal or informal). 

· Invite those who share the Marist charism to live this common heritage of Marcellin Champagnat in creative fidelity. 

We would prefer a narrative style, easy to read, which gives witness to life. The document will be written in a stimulating challenging style that calls for dialogue and takes into account the cultural diversity of the Marist world. 

As to the contents, even though we arrived at a consensus, we thought it very important that before establishing a plan we gather various experiences (life stories) of laypeople and brothers in order to clarify such subjects as: the socio-cultural, ecclesial and Marist context, the relationships between laypeople and brothers, the characteristics of the Marist charism from the experience of laypeople (spirituality, mission and community), the vocation of the lay Marist, pathways of growth (formation), forms of belonging and commitment, dreams of the future, etc.

The next tasks

The next meeting will take place from the 26th February to the 2nd March 2007. For the instant, each member is committed to gathering life experiences, from laypeople and brothers, once they have been chosen according to established criteria. The laypeople who participated in the 20th General Chapter will also be consulted as well as those who formed the consultative group and the co-ordinators of laypeople in each Administrative Unit of the Institute. These different life experiences will be translated in the four languages of the Institute and will be sent to the members of the Commission who will try to draw out the broad outlines.

These outlines will be used to prepare a fist plan of the document and to start a first draft. We will decide the future calendar at the second meeting.

Certain subjects will need to be deepened by specialists: the relationship between charism and mission (Can one live the Marist charism without being involved in the Marist mission?), the relationship between the experience of charism by laypeople and the origins of our foundation, etc. 

Evaluation of the meeting

We have printed below some of the evaluations made by the participants:

- I have found that we understand well the reason for which we have gathered and what we must do. I have had the experience of a true family by living with others and in sharing the meals and the liturgy. I have realised once more our Marist quality for listening and paying attention to the smallest details.

- I felt a very good relationship between all, with a great effort to overcome the linguistic barriers and cultural differences. Excellent welcome. Very good environment. A welcoming Marist community. 

- In a general way, the dynamic was good. We seem to work together well when we listen attentively to what the other person is saying and take our time to communicate in order to allow translation to occur. 

- Truly, I have been very happy in this first experience in an international commission; I have been conscious of the universal dimension of the heritage of Marcellin Champagnat. We are all from different horizons, but one single flame burns in us all. 

- I leave happy, knowing that I have work to accomplish and that I really belong to this team. I am encouraged in knowing that my opinion is listened to or heard, and that there are people among us who help me. 

- I leave happy to return to my family and my Marist life community. However, I also leave with nostalgia in thinking of you all. I have found nothing discouraging; on the contrary, I have grown by what I have seen! 

- I really liked the creativity and the energy of the group, as well as the good disposition to listen and change our point of view when faced with new approaches. In the future, we need to be attentive to incorporating everyone all the time, avoiding the linguistic barrier becoming an obstacle so that all can feel involved in the reflection and friendship of the group. 
Algeria - 04/05/2006

News from Mostaganem

WE ARE PLANNING TO FOUND A SECOND COMMUNITY IN ALGERIA 
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The Christian community of Mostaganem (Algeria) which includes three brothers and a dozen Christian sub-Saharan students celebrated Holy Week very attentively despite their lack of numbers. For the Algerian population, Holy Week passed by unnoticed. However, the small community of believers were able to have all the celebrations of this liturgical time in the small chapel of the Marist house. These celebrations were very well prepared by the students themselves (Catholics and Protestants), with the help of the brothers. 

The celebration of Palm Sunday had to be held on the Thursday afternoon beforehand so that the Christian students could participate, for Sunday is a ordinary work day in Algeria, a country of Moslem culture where the weekend corresponds to Thursday and Friday. 

For Holy Thursday and the Paschal Vigil, they could count on the presence of Father Philipe Moyson, who lives fifty kilometres from Mostaganem but who came to Mostaganem for these two days. On Good Friday, Bishop Alphonse, the Bishop of Oran, the diocese to which Mostaganem belongs, presided at the celebrations. On Easter Sunday, the small community of Mostaganem went to Oran to join the Christian community of this city. 

Brother Arturo Chávez said in his news that the Marist community is going to consolidate little by little its project of insertion in this religious and cultural milieu. He declared that the brothers had been well accepted by their neighbours and, in a general manner, by those who know them. 

The three brothers who currently form the community (Chema, Jean and Arturo) are going very well and are very encouraged. The fourth brother who participated with them in the project is Alex and he is presently studying Arab literature in Beirut. 

In March, they received a visit from Brother Maurice Goutagny, delegate of the Brother Provincial of the Province of L’Hermitage to which this community belongs. As well as his presence, he brought them good news and encouraged them to continue passionately and faithfully to provide this Marist presence in Algeria. The news that encouraged them the most was the intention of the Superiors to found a second community in Algeria, by sending three more brothers next year. 
Pakistan - 03/05/2006

Formation developments in Pakistan

MARIST LIFE ON THE INCREASE 

There has been something that has excited us and that marks an important point in our Marist Pakistan history. On the 4th February, we settled finally into our new Pre-Novitiate Formation House. I am not sure that “settled” is quite the right word as we have had a lot of problems, and we continue to have them, although most of the plumbing leaks (to mention one problem) have been fixed up. 

Since I arrived, two and a half years ago, the Formation House has been a sort of moveable feast. We were on the top floor of the Boys’ Hostel at Peshawar for the first two years and in a section of the Technical Institute Hostel here at Faisalabad for the last six months. Now we are in our own home, adjacent to the Hostel and built on land given to the Brothers by the Bishop.

It is currently occupied by myself (Br. Remigius is next door looking after the Technical Institute) and eight young men at various stages in their Marist journey. Four are completing their (equivalent of) Year 12 (they go out to ‘College’ each day); two are Aspirants and two are Postulants. These latter will be off to the Novitiate in Sri Lanka in two months time. It is quite an interesting task managing the needs and studies of this mixture.

Then there was another highlight over recent times….the return of our first two newly professed young Brothers from the Novitiate in Sri Lanka. Brothers Adnan and Albert arrived back two weeks ago and will leave for MAPAC in two months time. These are the first two products of the drive for vocations and the establishment of a pre-Novitiate Formation Programme carried out over recent years. We now expect a steady flow of young Marists into the Pakistan Sector.

The Brothers of the Province of Sri Lanka and the Sector of Pakistan are very grateful to the Province of Melbourne for the help that has been received over the last three years to help this programme become established. This help has come from the Melbourne Solidarity Office (thank you all for supporting this), and from a number of old scholars, particularly from SHC

So, the political situation, although volatile, uncertain and potentially dangerous, has not prevented our Marist growth. There are good reasons for gratitude to God, Mary and Champagnat for what is happening.

Bro. Walter Smith
Mexico - 02/05/2006

Meeting of the Inter-American network of Marist Spirituality 

MARIST APOSTOLIC SPIRITUALITY 
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From the 19th to the 25th April, the annual meeting of the Inter-American network of apostolic spirituality was held in the city of Monterrey. This brought together nineteen brothers from all the American Provinces except for the United States of America.

The brothers who participated were: Antonio Ramalho, General Councillor; Bernard Beaudin (Canada); Vanderlei Soela and Natalino Guillerme Souza (Brasil Centro-Norte); Horacio Bustos (Cruz del Sur); Rafael Kongfook and Mariano Varona (Santa María de los Andes); Carlos Wielganczuk and Darci Luiz Kroth (Brasil Centro-Sul); Miro Leopoldo Reckziegel and Paolo Lorenzoni (Río Grande do Sul); Rodrigo Espinosa and Salvador García (México Central), Manolo Vallejo (América Central); José Miguel Caballero (Norandina); Miguel Angel Santos, Agustín Acevedo and Luis Adalberto Dávalos and Father Rodolfo Escobedo (México Occidental).

The meeting was held in a great spirit of fraternity, favourable to reflection and union of prayers. The work consisted in developing resources for the animation of Marist apostolic spirituality in the various works of the Provinces. 

The work and suggestions will be followed up during the next meeting scheduled for 2007 in Chile. In the meantime, each delegate will be attentive to animating communities and groups, and to forming animators of Marist apostolic spirituality in his Province. 

General House - 02/05/2006

First meeting of the central Commission of Marist Places

THE REMODELLING PROJECT OF THE HERMITAGE GOES ONE STEP FURTHER 

The central Commission of Marist places met for the first time at the General House from the 12th to the 14th April.

This Commission is formed by brothers appointed by the General Administration and by brothers appointed by the Provincial Council of the Province of L’Hermitage. 

The representatives of the General Administration are:

Brother Luis García Sobrado (Vicar General, Co-ordinator)

Brother Antonio Martínez Fernández (Econome General)

Brother Albert André (Province of Europe Centre-Ouest / West Central Europe)

Brother Onorino Rota (Superior of the General House community)

Brother Michael Flanigan (Member of the General Administration)

The representatives of the Province of L’Hermitage are: 

Brother Josep Maria Soteras (Vice-Provincial and Co-ordinator)

Brother André Deculty (Vicar Provincial)

Brother Heribert Pujolas (Provincial Econome)

Brother Michel Morel (Superior of the Community of Notre Dame de l’Hermitage)

Brother Jean Pierre Destombes (Community of Notre Dame de l’Hermitage)

The tasks of this Commission are:

* To assure the continuation of the entire Hermitage Project:

- Animation: motivation, communication, community, formation programmes, protocol between the Province and the Institute ...

- Finances: budget, viability study and complementary usage proposals, sponsorship, management of cooking, cleaning and hospitality services (contracts with businesses), aspects of protocol between the Province and the Institute.

- Works: architect, services and infrastructures, technical installations, plans, Champagnat circuit, etc. 

* Creation and co-ordination of work teams

* Proposal for the formation of the new house community. 

* Decision making relevant to its competence: all the decisions, except those reserved explicitly to the approval of the Councils:

- Work project and its definitive plans,

- Definitive budget,

- Important changes in the project, their plans and budget

- Nomination of members of the community responsible for hospitality and animation. 

* If appropriate, delegation to an Executive Committee of tasks relative to the execution of works and the supervision of work. 

The architect of the project, Mr Joan Puig-Pey, appointed by the General Council and the Provincial Council, attended the first meeting of this central Commission. 

The objectives of this meeting were to become familiar with the mandate of the central Commission, to define the major stages in realising the project and to study the fundamental aspects of the master plan.

The work of this Commission was facilitated partly by the good work that had already been realised by the International Commission of Marist Places” which completed its mandate in June 2006. Several members of this International Commission now belong to the central Commission.
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